
ST. CLAIR COLLEGE OF APPLIED ARTS AND TECHNOLOGY

MINUTES 

of the 

375th FULL BOARD MEETING OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS
Held on Tuesday, May 23rd, 2006 at 6:30 p.m.
 In the Board Room #342, South Campus, 2000 Talbot Road, West, Windsor, Ontario

PRESENT:





Mr. L. Browning




Mr. B. Cutler




Ms. S. Dupret




Mr. J. Hatch




Ms. C. Janisse




Ms. D. Livneh




Ms. M. Lucas




Mr. J. Mallory




Mr. V. Marcotte, Chair-Elect


Ms. C. Melnyk



Ms. K. Mingay



Mr. L. Olszewski




Mr. R. Shaw





Dr. J. Strasser, President





Mr. J. Wickett, Chair




Mr. T. Wiles
ABSENT:
Ms. T. Di Simone
Also Present:

Mr. J. Chambers, Retirees Association Observer
Mr. E.P. Chant, Editor, SAINT, Student Newspaper Incorporated




Mr. P. Farah, CFO




Ms. P. France, CIO and Corporate Secretary




Ms. S. Garant, Board Secretary

Ms. J. Harris, Vice President, Corporate and Community Services

Mr. E. Maurice, Director, Financial Services
Mr. F. Sorrell, Executive Director, St. Clair College Foundation

Ms. E. Kelly, President, Student Representative Council


A quorum of the Board of Governors in attendance and the Notice of the Meeting and the Agenda having been duly sent to all Board members, the meeting was declared regularly constituted.  A copy of the Notice of Meeting/Agenda is attached as Appendix ‘A’.


Mr. Wickett chaired the meeting and Ms. Garant was the Recording Secretary.


Prior to the start of the meeting the Chair announced that Mr. Tyler Wiles was the newest addition to the Board of Governors, having been elected External Vice-President of the Student Representative Council in Windsor.  Mr. Wiles began his one-year term of office on May 1, 2006, according to Mr. Wickett.  

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda and Declaration of Conflict of Interest

The Chair announced that the following items would be added to the agenda under Items 4.5 Approval and 5.0, Board Updates;
4.5  
New Board Appointments
5.0 New Business

5.1  
ACCC Conference

5.2  
Emergency Preparedness

5.3  
V.P. Academic Announcement

Having noted the above changes, it was then




RESOLVED THAT the Board

adopt 
the agenda as amended.

Board member Mr. Cutler announced that he felt obliged to declare a conflict of interest concerning Item 4.4 on the agenda and indicated that he would leave the room when the item came forward for discussion.  This declaration is noted for the record.

2.0
Approval of Minutes of April 25, 2006 Full Board Meeting


Having no declarations of errors or omissions, it was then






RESOLVED THAT the Board

approve the Minutes of the April

25, 2006 Full Board meeting as 

circulated.


3.0
Constituent Reports





Retirees Association Report 

Mr. Chambers announced to the Board that at the Annual General Meeting of the Retirees Association, the following members were elected to the Association’s Executive:
Mr. Jay Ertel, President and
Mr. Jim Martin, Vice President

This concluded the report of the St. Clair College Retirees Association.

There were no further constituent reports.

4.0 Approval Items 

4.1 2006-2007 Financial Plan 
Prior to the CFO providing his presentation to the Board, Dr. Strasser announced to the Board that it was revealed at the recent Committee of President’s meeting that in June or July the Ministry would make its funding allocations to the colleges that would allow them the ability to plan two or three years into the future.
Mr. Farah then proceeded with his presentation of the 2006/2007 Financial Plan reaffirming the mid year position of a balanced budget for the 2005/6 budget year, consisting of a $1M surplus going to the College reserve fund and a $1.8M carrying over into the 2006-2007 year operations.  Mr. Farah noted at this time there is $1.3M set aside resulting from the faculty strike, which will be set aside until contract negotiations are finalized. 
In addition, cautioned Mr. Farah, the Ministry is requiring a report from the colleges which outlines costs and savings as a result of the strike.  Unknown funding allocations are forcing the colleges to assume revenues at the 2005/2006 level ($4.9M).  
The CFO added that new initiatives such as the Cleary Centre, Capitol Theatre, Windsor/Chatham fitness centres and lands to the West are still being pursued.

A copy of Mr. Farah’s Power-Point presentation is attached to the Minutes as Item 4.1.

Various questions arose from the Board members and the administration was praised for achieving a balanced budget under the current funding constraints.  

One retiring member commended administration for their remarkable work over the six years he has been on the Board by maintaining a sound budget and providing quality programs and service.  The member noted that accomplishments were significant considering the inadequate government funding and the challenges presented by the changes in the economic and political climates during that time.  
After responding to questions the CFO asked the Board for approval of the administration’s recommendation and it was therefore



RESOLVED THAT 
the Board 




approve the 2006-2007 Business



Plan, including student fee schedule,

as circulated.
4.2 Request for Approval to Confer Diplomas and Certificates 
The President introduced the motion and it was therefore



RESOLVED THAT the Board approve

the conferring of Diplomas and 

Certificates to those students deemed 

eligible by the Registrar and as recommended 

by the appropriate faculty at the six scheduled

convocation sessions in Windsor and Chatham.

4.3 Request for Approval for Granting an Honorary Diploma 
At the request of a faculty member, a nomination form was presented to the Board to award an Honorary Diploma in the  Horticulture Technician Program posthumously to Jesse William Trudell who passed away from cancer in his graduating year.
It was therefore



RESOLVED THAT the Honorary

Diploma be granted to Jesse William Trudell.

4.4 Request for Tuition Fee Waiver for Children of Slain Windsor Police Officer 
The President brought this item forward for Board approval. Dr. Strasser attended the funeral for Corporal John Charles Atkinson, a Windsor Police officer who was fatally in the line of duty.
As Corporal Atkinson was a former St. Clair graduate, Dr. Strasser thought it would be fitting to offer the surviving children the opportunity to a College education at St. Clair College.
The motion was moved and it was therefore



RESOLVED THAT the Board 



approve the waiver of tuition for the 

Atkinson children, Mitchell and Nicole, in 

honour of their father, John Charles Atkinson.
4.5 New Board Appointments 

The Chair announced that the Selection Committee has chosen to recommend two candidates for Board approval as additions to the College Board of Governors, Ms. Lori Gall and Mr. Peter Choma.
Mr. Wickett indicated that the two individuals were both candidates who exhibited a great deal of enthusiasm and with impressive work and community experiences that provide them with skills and insights that they would bring to the Board table.

The Chair also added that he would like, following past practice, to invite the two to attend the June Board meeting in order to get acquainted with the Board members prior to assuming their new roles in the fall.



RESOLVED THAT the Board approve the
recommendation of the selection committee, to put forward the applications of nominees, Ms. Gall and Mr. Choma, for consideration and approval of CCAC.


4.6 ACCC Conference

Ms. Melnyk spoke to this item and invited the members to go to the ACCC website and look over the various workshops being offered to the attendees.  
Ms. Melnyk proceeded to ask members if there were a particular workshop that they would like her attend to let her know and she would be willing to attend that workshop and report back on what was discussed and collect any written materials provided at the conference. 

4.7 Emergency Preparedness 

Ms. Livneh indicated she would like to be briefed on the College’s emergency preparedness plan and asked that this item be included in the agenda of a future meeting.
Prior to adjournment, Dr. Strasser was asked by a Board member when the Board might meet the new Vice President, Academic and the President indicated that Dr. Peter Tumidajski would be on campus the month of June and would likely attend the June meeting in Chatham where he could meet the Board members.  
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